From:

Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX

Sent: To: January 8, 2019 12:04 PM McRae, Meghan GCPE:EX

Subject:

Quick question

Hi Meghan,

Happy new year! I hope all is well and you had a great break.

Quick question - do you or your team have the address for the farm that recently received the century award? Their MLA would like to send a letter of congratulations but can't find the address anywhere, and I can't locate it either

Thanks!

Chris

Sent from my iPhone

From: Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX

Sent: January 8, 2019 12:12 PM

To: Popham.MLA, Lana LASS:EX

Subject: RE: MLA Meeting Request From Parliamentary Tour Office

Will do - thanks!

From: Popham.MLA, Lana < Lana.Popham.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Sent: January 8, 2019 3:41 PM

To: Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX < Chris. Wieczorek@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: MLA Meeting Request From Parliamentary Tour Office

Hi Chris,

I am not sure if you or the Minister will greet these students - can you ask Lana when you see her?

Thanks Maureen

From: Tours@leg.bc.ca [mailto:Tours@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, January 8, 2019 10:26 AM

To: Popham.MLA, Lana < Lana.Popham.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Cc: Johnson, Lisa E AGRI:EX < Lisa.Johnson@gov.bc.ca >; Wendland, Justine MMHA:EX < Justine.Wendland@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: MLA Meeting Request From Parliamentary Tour Office

A school group from the riding of Lana Popham will visit the Parliament Buildings on Wednesday, February 20, 2019, at 9:30 am. We will contact your office on the morning of the tour to determine if Lana Popham or anyone from your office would be available to greet the students. Complimentary school packages for the students will be provided by the Parliamentary Tour Office on the day of their visit. If the visiting group has arranged other meeting plans with your office, please let us know so we could assist with the logistics.

Group Information:

Group Name: Regent Christian Online Academy

Contact Name:s.22 Contact Phone Contact Email:

Number of visitors: 15 (11 Grade 5 students and 4 adults)

Please note that if a school group from your riding books more than one tour, your office will receive a separate notification for each tour booking. We will contact your office on the day of the school's visit in order to establish a time for you to meet with the different groups.

Sincerely,

Parliamentary Tour Office Front desk: (250) 387-6668 Tour Coordinator: (250) 387-3010

From:

Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX

Sent:

January 9, 2019 11:53 AM

To:

Tegart.MLA, Jackie LASS:EX

Subject:

Re: Gavelin Ranch

Hi Lynda,

Thanks for your patience in sorting this out; the address is as follows

s.22

If there's anything else that I can do to assist please don't hesitate to let me know!

Chris

Chris Wieczorek

Executive Assistant to Hon. Lana Popham Minister of Agriculture for the B.C. Government

s.17

O: 250.387.1023 | PO Box 9043 Stn Prov Govt, Victoria BC V8W 9E2

From: Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX Sent: January-08-19 12:16 PM To: Tegart.MLA, Jackie LASS:EX Subject: RE: Gavelin Ranch

Hi Lynda,

Sorry for the delayed response on my end! Our communications team is on it and I'll send you the address as soon as I have it from them; please don't hesitate to let me know if there's anything else that I can do in the meantime.

Warmly,

Chris

Chris Wieczorek

Executive Assistant to Hon. Lana Popham Minister of Agriculture for the B.C. Government

s.17

O: 250.387.1023 | PO Box 9043 Stn Prov Govt, Victoria BC V8W 9E2

From: Atkinson, Gregory PSA:EX Sent: January 7, 2019 5:19 PM

To: Tegart.MLA, Jackie LASS:EX < Jackie.Tegart.MLA@leg.bc.ca> Cc: Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX < Chris.Wieczorek@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Gavelin Ranch

Hi Lynda,

Wieczorek and has been cc'd on this email.

All the best!

Greg Atkinson Branch Coordinator

Recruitment and Practice Management | BC Public Service Agency Suite 100 -940 Blanshard Street | Victoria, BC | V8W 2H3 | 778.974.3534

From: Tegart.MLA, Jackie < Jackie.Tegart.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Sent: January 7, 2019 1:13 PM

To: Atkinson, Gregory PSA:EX < Gregory. Atkinson@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Gavelin Ranch

Hi Greg,

The Ministry of Agriculture recognized Lower Nicola's Gavelin Ranch with the Century Farm Award. MLA Tegart would like to send a congratulatory letter to her constituents but our office has been unable to find an address. Would you be able to provide an address for the Gavelin Ranch?

Sincerely,



Lynda Murray
Constituency Assistant
to MLA Jackie Tegart
Fraser Nicola
405 Railway Avenue, PO Box 279
Ashcroft, British Columbia VOK 1A0

Office: (250) 453-9726 Toll Free : 1 (877) 378-4802

From:

Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX

Sent:

January 9, 2019 1:27 PM

To:

Hansen, Erin AGRI:EX

Subject:

Re: Following up on casework

Fantastic, thank you Erin!

Chris Wieczorek

Executive Assistant to Hon. Lana Popham Minister of Agriculture for the B.C. Government

s.17

O: 250.387.1023 | PO Box 9043 Stn Prov Govt, Victoria BC V8W 9E2

From: Hansen, Erin AGRI:EX Sent: January-09-19 1:23 PM To: Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX Cc: Lyttle, Shawna AGRI:EX

Subject: RE: Following up on casework

Hi Chris.

We would be happy to help and have requested bullets from BCFIRB due to DMO on January 16th. As soon as Wes approves I will send them to you.

Thanks, Erin



ERIN HANSEN

Senior Executive Assistant Deputy Minister's Office Ministry of Agriculture

250-356-1800 | * <u>Erin.Hansen@gov.bc.ca</u>

Please consider the environment before printing.

From: Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX

Sent: Wednesday, January 9, 2019 12:43 PM

To: Hansen, Erin AGRI:EX Cc: Lyttle, Shawna AGRI:EX

Subject: FW: Following up on casework

Hi Erin,

Happy New Year! I hope things are well with you and that you've had a relaxing last few weeks ©

You had previously helped me out with this casework from MLA Routley, and I'm hoping you might be able to assist in answering a follow up question that's come back from their office. The full response is below, but the request is largely in the last two paragraphs:

Do you know if the FIRB would have the power to get the records with the request or will they have to go through the Milk Board? Is there any other way for her to force the Milk Board to release the information, that does not involve hiring a lawyer?

Thank you! If you need anything further on my end please don't hesitate to let me know.

Chris

From: Miller, Sarah M. <Sarah.M.Miller@leg.bc.ca>

Sent: December 18, 2018 3:37 PM

To: Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX < Chris. Wieczorek@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Following up on casework

Hi Chris,

s.22

Do you know if the FIRB would have the power to get the records with the request or will they have to go through the Milk Board? Is there any other way for her to force the Milk Board to release the information, that does not involve hiring a lawyer?

Regards,

Sarah M Miller
Constituency Assistant to
Doug Routley, MLA for Nanaimo~North Cowichan

Nanaimo

Unit 112-50 Tenth Street | Telephone: 250.716.5221 | Fax: 250.716.5222

Ladysmith

1-16 High Street | PO Box 269 | Telephone: 250.245.9375 | Fax: 250.245.8164

www.dougroutley.ca

From: Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX [mailto:Chris.Wieczorek@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, October 23, 2018 10:19 AM
To: Miller, Sarah M. < Sarah.M.Miller@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Following up on casework

Good morning Sarah,

The following response has come back from our Ministry staff regarding your constituent's casework.

- The Ministry does not hold historical records related to this issue. The Ministry further
 advises that the length of time that has passed will present challenges with respect to
 obtaining historical records, or limitations with regard to formal complaints/claims.
- The Ministry recommends that the family generate the supporting paperwork that a
 first payment was received for this matter & specific details as to what & why this
 payment was being made.
- 3. The Ministry recommends that this information be presented to the Milk Board and the Farm Industry Review Board (FIRB) with a request for a formal response from them on this matter.

I know that your constituent had asked for any options besides going to the Milk Board, and this was passed on to Ministry staff. However, it appears they believe that presenting this to the Milk Board, in addition to the Farm Industry Review Board, would be the best course of action. If your constituent has already done this or doesn't believe this will be feasible please let me know and I can see if we have any other options available, but it seems that the Ministry believes this would be the best way to go.

Best, Chris

Chris Wieczorek

Executive Assistant to Hon. Lana Popham
Minister of Agriculture for the B.C. Government
s.17
Lo: 250.387.1023 Lpg Box 904

| O: 250.387.1023 | PO Box 9043 Stn Prov Govt, Victoria BC V8W 9E2

From: Miller, Sarah M. [mailto:Sarah.M.Miller@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, October 15, 2018 9:13 AM

To: Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX

Subject: RE: Following up on casework

Hi Chris,

s.22

Just let me know when you hear something

Thank you

Sarah M Miller

Constituency Assistant to

Doug Routley, MLA for Nanaimo~North Cowichan

bcgeu

Nanaimo

Unit 112-50 Tenth Street | Telephone: 250.716.5221 | Fax: 250.716.5222

Ladysmith

1-16 High Street | PO Box 269 | Telephone: 250.245.9375 | Fax: 250.245.8164

www.dougroutley.ca

From: Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX [mailto:Chris.Wieczorek@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, October 12, 2018 2:42 PM

To: Miller, Sarah M. < Sarah.M.Miller@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: Following up on casework

Executive Assistant to Hon. Lana Popham

Hi Sarah,

Happy Friday! Hope the sun is shining up there too. Just wanted to touch base on the casework regarding your constituent and the payment for milk quotas \$.22

s.22 I'm expecting to have something by next week for you on this; I'll be in touch as I know more, but please don't hesitate to reach out in the meantime should anything come up.

Thanks, Chris

Chris Wieczorek

Minister of Agriculture for the B.C. Government s.17 | O: 250.387.1023 | PO Box 9043 Stn Prov Govt, Victoria BC V8W 9E2

From:

Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX

Sent:

January 10, 2019 10:17 AM

To: Subject: Rogers, Maureen LASS:EX

FW: Greater Victoria Unitarian Church

Attachments:

Scan_0002.pdf

Have you happened to see anything like this come in?

Chris

From: Fogg, Bruce PREM:EX Sent: January 9, 2019 7:43 PM

To: Sather, Kelly FIN:EX <Kelly.Sather@gov.bc.ca>; Rousseau, Christine LASS:EX <Christine.Rousseau@leg.bc.ca>; Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX <Chris.Wieczorek@gov.bc.ca>; Barrett, Andrew LASS:EX <Andrew.Barrett@leg.bc.ca> Cc: Vasilev, Susan LASS:EX <Susan.Vasilev@leg.bc.ca>; Mitchell-Starkey, Maureen LASS:EX <Maureen.Mitchell-

Starkey@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: Greater Victoria Unitarian Church

Good day. Wondering if any of your MLA's got the same letter as attached from the Church. If so is there some sort of coordinated response being prepared? If you can let me know that would be great.

Best of New Year to all

Bruce Fogg Executive Assistant (Constituency) Premier John Horgan, MLA Langford-Juan de Fuca s.17

From: Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX
Sent: January 15, 2019 8:15 AM

To: Bilmer, Blake GCPE:EX; Smith, Jessica C AGRI:EX

Cc: McRae, Meghan GCPE:EX

Subject: RE: Draft Tweets for Young Agrarian events

Hi Blake,

Thank you very much! If you're willing to enter them into the calendar that would be fantastic – do you have the permissions to edit it? Let me know if not and I can ask the IT folks to add you in.

Warmly, Chris

Chris Wieczorek

Executive Assistant to Hon. Lana Popham

Minister of Agriculture for the B.C. Government

s.17 | O: 250.387.1023 | PO Box 9043 Stn Prov Govt, Victoria BC V8W 9E2

From: Bilmer, Blake GCPE:EX Sent: January 14, 2019 8:20 PM

To: Wieczorek, Chris AGRI:EX <Chris.Wieczorek@gov.bc.ca>; Smith, Jessica C AGRI:EX <Jessica.C.Smith@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: McRae, Meghan GCPE:EX < Meghan. McRae@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Draft Tweets for Young Agrarian events

Good afternoon Chris and Jessica,

Please find attached some suggested content for Minister Popham's twitter account for the next few months based on Young Agrarian events. Chris, is this something you would like me to enter into your social media calendar in Outlook?

Sincerely,

Blake Bilmer, M.A, B.A Junior Public Affairs Officer, Ministry of Agriculture Government Communications and Public Engagement Mobile:s.17

Office: 778 698 4786